Meeting of Economic Policy Working Group August 30th 2011.

Planning Conference Room

Planning Dept

DRAFT Report
	Cllr Eamon Tuffy (Chair)
	Frank Nevin

	Cllr Guss O Connell
	Paul Hogan

	Cllr Catriona Jones
	

	Cllr William Lavelle
	

	Cllr Emma Coburn
	

	Cllr Colm Brophy
	

	Mr John Kearns
	

	Mr Sean Giblin
	

	Mr Donie Anderson
	

	Mr Garret Robinson
	

	
	


FN outlined the minutes of the previous meetings and set out the current position and recent updates on the review of the Development Contributions Scheme:
· Discussions are ongoing with the NTA/RPA/Irish Rail on the S 49 schemes. Noted that the service level on the Kildare Route is a matter of concern for SDCC and that a government decision on Metrowest is expected in September. (Oral hearing on Railway Order is scheduled for Autumn 2011).

· It has been agreed by the Managers that the consultants who advised on the (current) 2010 DCS be requested to update their report to take into account current economic circumstances. FN outlined the brief given and emphasised that the timescale envisaged in the brief and the inclusion of items that the Working Group had discussed at previous neetings.
There followed a debate to which all members contributed. The following was clarified:

· The consultants report will be prepared on a Regional basis but the Schemes must be adopted by the elected members of each Council for each County.

· The DRAFT scheme will be agreed with the elected members prior to the public consultation phase of the process.

· Serious concern in relation to continuing to levy the Metrowest S 49 was expressed by all present.

· Timescale at present would envisage a new scheme being operative May/June 2012.

It was agreed that a report be brought to the September SPC setting out :

1. Timescale for process/adoption/implementation of new DCS.

2. Current levels of collection on DCS.

3. Report on current Section 49 Schemes in South Dublin County.
